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March 13, 1991

James P. Rouse

Burns, Wall, Smith and Mueller, P.C.
303 E. Seventeenth Ave., Suite 800
Denver, CO 80203-1206

Dear Mr. Rouse:

Your letter of March 12, 10991 regarding J.W. Gibson's
Application for Permit to Drill (APD) the No. 1-9 State of

Colorado well has been received. This APD was received on
January 10, 1991 and because waivers for the exception location
had not been included, was not immediately approved. On

February 11, 1991 the waiver letters were received and the APD
was then approved the morning of February 12, 1991. The APD
was in compliance with Rule 318 and thus was correctly
approved. When the application for spacing was received later
in the day on February 12, 1991, the APD was found to also be
in compliance with the location for wells as outlined in the
application. Therefore, the Commission beleives that there are
no grounds upon which to rescind the APD.

Please contact me if I can be of further assistance in this
matter.

Sincerely,
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Patricia C. Beaver
Technical Secretary
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